







UNOFFICIAL
BRAXTON COUNTY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

March 11, 2015
     The Braxton County Board of Education met in a regular session at Braxton County Middle 

School on March 11, 2015 at 5:00 p. m.  The following members were present:




Kathy Parker, President 
Dave Hoover, Vice President

Van Carr 



                  


Jimmy Huffman 




Elizabeth Stewart
     The meeting was called to order by Kathy Parker at 5:02 p.m.

     Kathy Parker offered a non-denominational prayer.     

     Braxton County Middle School Principal, Denver Drake shared a presentation from the
BCMS Local School Improvement Council.

     Jennifer Grindo spoke regarding soccer at BCMS.
     Dave Hoover moved and Elizabeth Stewart seconded to approve the consent agenda items 
(Minutes for February 25 and 26 meetings, payment of bills, transportation requests and 
reports).  Vote: Unanimous
      Jimmy Huffman moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the following 

employment/reassignments – Service:

     1.  Scott Estep – Substitute Bus Operator effective pending certification.
     2.  Gary Ellison – Substitute Bus Operator effective pending certification.

Vote:  Unanimous

     Elizabeth Stewart moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the following determination
of employment date – Professional:

     MacKenzie Langman – Math Teacher BCHS effective March 17, 2015.
Vote Unanimous

     Van Carr moved and Jimmy Huffman the following extracurricular assignments:
     1.  Jeffrey McMillion – Volunteer Assistant Baseball Coach BCHS effective March 12, 2015.

     2.  Stephen Beane – Head Track Coach BCMS effective retroactive March 4, 2015.

Vote:  Unanimous

     Van Carr moved and Elizabeth Stewart seconded the following request for leave of absence – 
Professional:

     Danielle Berry – LD/BD/MI/Autism Teacher Sutton Elementary effective retroactive February

     9, 2015 until released by physician.

Vote:  Unanimous

     Elizabeth Stewart moved and Van Carr seconded the following resignation – Service:
     Bonnie Gendreau – Bus Operator After School Activities Run effective retroactive February

     24, 2015.

Vote:  Unanimous
     Jimmy Huffman moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve the Audited Financial
Statements FY Ending June 30, 2014.

Vote:  Unanimous
     Elizabeth Stewart moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve the proposed levy rates
for 2015-16.

Vote:  Unanimous

     Van Carr moved and Elizabeth Stewart seconded to approve expulsion of student #1415-9 
for 365 days with the option of possibly returning to school at the beginning of the next school 
year providing they meet all the guidelines set through the Alternative Education Program 
(regular attendance, adequate academic progress, and no discipline issues) and at the 
discretion of the Superintendent.
Vote:  Unanimous
     Van Carr moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the expulsion of Student
#1415-10 for 365 days with the option of possibly returning to school at the beginning of the 
next school year providing they meet all the guidelines set through the Alternative Education 
Program (regular attendance, adequate academic progress, and no discipline issues) and at the 

discretion of the Superintendent.
Vote:  Unanimous
     Jimmy Huffman moved and Elizabeth Stewart seconded to approve fundraisers for Burnsville 

Elementary, Flatwoods Elementary, Frametown Elementary, Little Birch Elementary, BCMS and 

BCHS.

Vote:  Unanimous

     Superintendent Dilly gave a presentation on the school calendar for 2015-16.

     Dave Hoover moved to convene into executive session under 6-9A-4 (2)(A) to discuss  

legal and personnel matters.  Jimmy Huffman seconded the motion.  Vote:  Unanimous
     The board convened into executive session 6:29 p.m.
     Jimmy Huffman moved to reconvene into regular session.  Van Carr seconded the motion.  Vote:  Unanimous
     The board reconvened into regular session at 7:13 p.m. with no action taken.
     Superintendent, David Dilly gave the following positive reports from the schools:
     Joe Hoskins of Burnsville Elementary reported that they have had an increase in parent

volunteers this school year and Beth Anderson has truly been a valuable asset and went 

above and beyond to help out the front office, teachers as well as the PTA.  He also says

that Margret Wiley has returned as a volunteer in-house librarian and they had missed her very

much.  They have also been receiving computers for their new mobile lab…thank you Norma
Bright!

     Davis Elementary Principal reports that Hunter Mitchell won the 5th/6th division of the county Young Writer’s Contest!  He also said that his school celebrated Dr. Seuss’ birthday with activities the week of March 2.

     Linda Sears, Principal of Frametown Elementary is happy that Girl Scout cookies are being 

delivered.  Their average daily attendance is starting to improve with the flu season coming to 

an end.  She proudly stated that seventeen out of twenty-one sixth grade students improved 

in Star Math.  Those not improving were already above grade level.

     Gail Balcourt of Sutton Elementary was excited to share that ALL of their students have

shown growth on their benchmarks.  She also is grateful that Scott Posey, an outstanding

parent volunteer, is outside every evening putting up cones to assist with parent pick-up.  Rain,

shine or snow he is there every day with a smile.

      The Principal of Braxton County Middle School, Denver Drake, announced that 6 students

attended the legislature as pages for the House and Senate.  He also said that 5 students

have applied to attend the Governor’s STEM Academy.

     This meeting will stand adjourned until April 21, 2015.  The meeting ended at 7:15 p.m.
     The next regular meeting of the Braxton County Board of Education will be held on
Wednesday, March 25, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at Frametown Elementary.
Others in Attendance:




Ernest Tingler

Volsia Conrad



Donovan Conrad
Denver Drake




Brenda Wells

Claudia Coffman



Morna Greene

Melissa Jones




Michelle Shreve
Carla Dettman




Judith Boyce

Taran Nicholson




Linda Utt

Sandy Sonderman




Judy Shafer

Jennifer Grindo




Carol Young

Jessica Pierson




Kim Dennison

Lori Dittman

______________________________________________
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